KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 29th May 2014 in Ashton Hayes at 

7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Janice Anderson, Jenny Moult, Malen Johnson, Dave Penny, Rosina Williams, Joan Pidgeon, Bruce Guy.
Apologies: Peter Dalton, Alan Burgess, Irene Wilkinson.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the12th March 2014 2014 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
AP03JE – Llynegrin Singers. Jim informed the meeting that John Rayner (whom also sings with the Llynegrin Singers) had advised him that due to their Musical Director being unwell, it was felt that it wasn’t a good time to pursue a joint concert.  The subject would be kept open for future dialogue.
AP05EC – Music Folders.  Elaine said that her discussion with Alan Hibbert had cast no further light upon the source of the folders. Other avenues would need to be followed.
Correspondence:
Jim said that correspondence had been received since the last meeting: predominantly from the local NAC office concerning regional meetings.  There was an NAC announcement of a Members Open Forum in Stevenage, Herts, on 21 June 2014 at 11.00am.
An e-mail had been received from the PSPU Choir in Prague inviting the choir to Prague for a weekend in July 2015.   This is discussed below under Future Concert Dates.
Treasurer:
1. The Treasurer presented the accounts to date.  A copy is attached.
2. With one exception, all of the Men’s ties were now paid for.

3. All subs are now up to date. 

Future Concert Dates:

1. Tarvin Fete, Saturday 28th June at 3:00pm..

2. Ashton Fete, Saturday  12th July at 2:40pm.
3. The Long Room, Eaton Estate, Tuesday 30th September 2014.  Elaine, Irene and Ian have a meeting arranged with Bruce Dunlop of the Grosvenor Estate, to talk through the specific details of the evening.  Suzanne had prepared a draft of the Ticket for the event – this will require discussing with Bruce in order to obtain their approval.
4. Christmas 2014.

a. Christmas Concert : 19th December 2014.David Penny advised that of the two venues postulated for the event – the Vanbrugh theatre and the Hammond school, he and Ian had visited the Hammond and they were convinced that the Hammond looked to be ideal.  David said that they were returning for a second visit.  Jim agreed to write to the Vanbrugh  theatre and erase the pencilled in booking. David further suggested that some scholars from the Hammond school, could prove a worthy addition to the performance and increase potential ticket sales. Jim agreed to check with Margaret that she wasn’t already expecting her choir to attend. Post Meeting Note.  Following a discussion with Margaret on Tuesday 3rd it is confirmed that Margaret has no such expectations and that David and Ian should pursue the idea of Hammond school students participating in the concert.
b. Carol Singing.  Jim advised the meeting that approaches have been made to John Lewis in Chester, and Sainsbury’s in Great Boughton to see if they would take a Christmas Carol singing session in the weekends in December.  It was also an ambition to see if the new Waitrose in Chester would prove a useful venue – once it was clear what the opening date was.
5. Prague 2015. As reported above an invitation has been received from the PSPU in Prague for the Kelsborrow Choir to visit and perform in July 2015. The committee discussed this at length, and observed that probably it was too late for an effective fund raising campaign to be launched.  That lead the Committee to consider alternatives.  A suggestion of visiting a UK city – maybe Bath – was received positively but it was agreed that in the first instance the Choir be asked to indicate their support for either proposal.  Post Meeting Note.  During the 3rd June Choir meeting, a show of hands indicated strong support for a UK concert weekend in the UK in 2015. 

2014 Diary Events.
1. Choir Closure.  The Committee had previously sanctioned a closure of the Choir during August for four weeks.  Following advice from Margaret that she was taking her holidays over the weeks  straddling the 15th and 22nd July, it was agreed that the Choir closure weeks be brought forward to accommodate those dates.  Consequently the closed dates would now be 15th, 22nd, 29th July and 5th August.
2. Away Weekend.  On the weekend Friday 15th to Sunday 17th August 2014 an away weekend is planned at Chadwick Hotel, Lytham St Anne’s.

3. Murder Mystery.  The Murder Mystery evening will be held at Tarvin Community Centre on Saturday 18th October.
4. Mulled Wine and Mince Pies.  At Irene’s house, 2 Hunters Drive, on Sunday 7th December 2014.
5. On Saturday 20th December – Liz Davidson is getting married in St Lawrence’s Church, Frodsham, and has asked that the Choir sing at the wedding.

Any Other Business:
1. Position of Social Secretary.  The meeting reflected upon Irene’s decision to stand down from the role of Chairman of the Social Sub-Committee.  Up to now no-one had come forward to offer to pick up that baton, so it wasn’t clear how the role might be filled in Irene’s absence.  Elaine agreed to speak to Irene and Ian to clarify the situation. |AP01EC|.
2. Excess Wardrobe Materials.  Malen asked if someone could take the three spare rolls of material and sell them on E-bay.  Jim agreed to speak to Alan Burgess and seeks his agreement to undertake this.  |AP02JE|.
3. Choir Groupings.  Rosina raised a point that a number of choir colleagues had expressed disquiet about over-crowding on the front row.  David said that the positions in which various sections sat and sand was under review and would be the subject of further review in the forthcoming weeks.

4. Choir Uniforms.  David Penny stated that he felt that the Choir looked old fashioned in its current uniform.  After some discussion it was agreed that members of the committee should each go away and consider how they believed the Choir should look during performances.

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 3rd July 2014 in Elaine’s Houe at 7:30.
